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22nd September 2021 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As your son/daughter is involved within the GCSE PE course, we would like to offer some 
guidance as to how you could help your child with gathering evidence.  
 
As part of the course, each student must gather evidence for the activities that they are assessed 
on. Within each activity, evidence needs to be recorded of the student in a competitive situation 
and in performing the core skills for that particular sport. 
 
What does the evidence needs to include? 
If your child plays fixtures outside of school, this would be the perfect opportunity to gather 
evidence. Recording as many fixtures as possible allows your child the best chance to have high 
quality evidence. However, there are guidelines that need to be followed in order for the evidence 
to be valid. 
• When recording, the whole/or as much as the pitch needs to be seen on the video at all times. This 

allows the moderators to see what strategies the student is using on and off the ball.  

• Your child needs to be seen in the video at all times. If possible, it may be better for your child to wear 

something that allows them to stand out more – e.g. bright coloured shorts or shoes, a number/bib. 

• The video must be kept running from before the match begins until the formal break (e.g. half time). The 

video must begin again before the start of play. If your child is substituted off during the match, evidence 

must show clear indications of them leaving the pitch/court, then the video can be stopped. It must 

restart before they are substituted on. 

 
A minimum of 3 recordings of the same activity needs to be handed in via a USB stick, to your 
child’s teacher by Friday 10th December 2021. This can be 3 games, races or different 
performances. 
 
If you have any concerns or questions regarding this, please contact a member of the PE 
department who will be happy to answer any questions.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
The PE Department 

http://www.urmstongrammar.com/


 


